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The Londonderry Street Naming System Task Force held it’s fourth meeting on October 14th, 2009 in the 
Sunnycrest Room.   The Meeting began at 7:00 pm. 
 
Present:  Jim Bilodeau, John Vogl, Karen Marchant, Cindy McCann 
 
Workshop regarding Jefferson Street and Cedar Street 
Jim Bilodeau opened the workshop for property owners at 7:00 pm.  No residents from Cedar Street or Jefferson 
Street were in attendance.  Karen Marchant said that she had communicated with the owners of #22 Cedar Street 
and that they had arranged to come in on Thursday, October 15, 2009 to meet with the Task Force.   
 
Jim Bilodeau said that we need to give a name to #33 Jefferson Street and bring it to a hearing at the Town 
Council.  He will meet with Marilyn Ham from the Heritage Commission soon to finalize the suggested names 
and then pick a name from the list.  The Task Force then discussed #24 Jefferson Street.  This property is 0.82 
acres in Londonderry and is currently vacant.  Members decided that naming the driveway should wait till such 
time as the property owner comes to Town Hall for a permit or ZBA application in order to build a house.  
Karen Marchant made a motion to leave the address for map 10 lot 76, #24 Jefferson Street as it stands till 
such time as the property is developed.  Cindy McCann seconded the motion.  No discussion.  Motion passes 
unanimously.   
 
Minutes 
 
Members reviewed the minutes from the 9/18 and 10/9 meetings.  Karen Marchant offered suggested 
corrections.  John Vogl will make the corrections.  Karen Marchant made a motion to adopt the minutes as 
amended.  John Vogl seconded.  No discussion.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Other Business 
 
John Vogl announced that he had spoken with Postmaster Jay Hooley about he appropriate town names to use 
in addresses in the 03038 ZIP code.  He said that properties on Cedar Street and Jefferson Street can use 
Londonderry, NH as long as they use the 03038 ZIP code.  He said that this appears to be true for all properties 
with the 03038 ZIP code, including Whispering Pines Mobile Home Park.   
 
John Vogl said that letters needed to go out by the end of the week to property owners on Nelson Road from 
Sargent Ave south the terminus, Dan Hill Road and Webster Lane.  This would be to give them ample notice to 
make the scheduled November 5th workshop meeting.  He and Cindy McCann will get those together.   
 
Next Meeting 
 
The Task Force scheduled a workshop meeting for November 5th at 7:00 pm.  John Vogl will book a room.   
 
Adjournment 
John Vogl made a motion to close the meeting at 11:15 am.  Karen Marchant seconded the motion.  No 
discussion.  Motion passes unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 11:15 am.  
  
Minutes recorded by John Vogl 


